TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY
PUBLIC HEARING

SEPTEMBER 5, 2017
APPROVED MINUTES

The Public Hearing of the Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority was held at the Colchester - East Hampton Wastewater Treatment Plant Meeting Room on Tuesday, September 5, 2017 at 6:30 P.M. 

Present: Mark Barmasse, Daniel Valentine, John Suprono, Kerry Comisky, David Hitchcock and Peter Villa
Not Present: Ralph Nesci 
Other Attendee(s) Tim Smith, Public Utilities Administrator 
1. Call to Order

Chairman Barmasse called the hearing to order at 6:30 p.m.
Public Comment Re: 2017/2018 Sewer Use Rates
Chairman Barmasse opened the Public Comment portion of the meeting by reading the Notice of Public Hearing aloud (copy made part of these minutes):

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Water Pollution Control Authority
Town of East Hampton

September 5, 2017
The Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority does hereby establish a Public Hearing in accordance with Chapter 103, Section 7-255 of the Connecticut General Statutes at 6:30 P.M. on September 5, 2017 at the Town of Colchester – Town of East Hampton Wastewater Treatment Plant, 20 Gildersleeve Drive, East Hampton Connecticut. The purpose of the hearing is to allow property owners to which charges will be levied for use of the sewer system to be heard regarding the proposed annual sewer use rates effective on October 1, 2017. A copy of the charges is on file in the Town Clerk’s office and is available for inspection by the public. 
Effective October 1, 2017 the Water Pollution Control Authority of the Town of East Hampton does hereby establish the gravity sewer rates at $355.00 per EDU unit and an additional $125.00 for properties with grinder pumps maintained by the WPCA.

The sewer connection fee remains the same for a residential, single family home at $2500.00 “unless otherwise established” that are connecting to the existing wastewater system”unless otherwise established”. Furthermore, all other connectors will pay a multiple of the residential connection fee equivalent to their assessed Equivalent development unit (EDU) at the time of connection. All rates are to be effective October 1, 2017.  

Affected property owners, electors and citizens qualified to vote in town meetings of the Town of East Hampton, Connecticut, are invited to attend and participate in such public hearing. 

Dated at East Hampton, Connecticut, this 30th day of August 2017.





East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority







By: Tim Smith





Tim Smith, Public Utilities Administrator  

He then opened the Hearing for Public Comment.

Jack Anstett, 85 North Main St. Unit 133: Mr. Anstett expressed concern on the increase itself as well as the process followed for the public hearing (timing, legal notification, etc). 
Mr. Smith addressed Mr. Anstett’s concerns by referencing the applicable state statute(s) in regard to the timing and notification and referencing the increased cost to operate as well as increased maintenance costs as the reason for the increase. In response to a follow-up question around Town Hall involvement, it was explained that this charge is not a tax but a sewer account user fee and that the Collector of Revenue collects the fees because the WPCA does not have its own finance department but is supported by the town finance department. Finally, Chairman Barmasse confirmed that the WPCA budget is separate from the town budget and therefore is not required to seek approval from the Town Council when setting rates.
Mr. Anstett was encouraged to attend future meeting, both related to this body as well as other Town committees. 
2.  Adjournment:

Mr. Valentine made a motion to adjourn that was seconded by Mr. Suprono and unanimously carried; the Public Hearing was adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Renee Bafumi
Recording Secretary
Minutes approved by a unanimous vote of the East Hampton Water Pollution Control   Authority on October 3rd, 2017.
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